United Negro College Fund, Inc.

1026 Seventeenth St., N.W., Suite 400
Washington, D.C. 20036
223-3934

April 24, 1972

Mr. Daniel Turner
2107 Thomas View Road
Reston, Virginia 22070

Dear Mr. Turner:

Several days after I talked to you over the telephone, I mailed
to you the information you requested concerning the 40 member
colleges of the United Negro College Fund. A mistake was made

in typing the envelope and subsequently it was returned to my
office. Please accept my apology for this terrible delay. I
certainly hope that this mix-up will in no way affect the accept-
ance of the United Negro College Fund as the recipient of a
donation from the Reston Black Focus Group.

‘I have prepared the enclosed statement which I hope contains

the information you requested. Also enclosed are some UNCF
pamphlets and brochures. If any additional information is needed,
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Please extend my best wishes for a successful project to the mem-
bers of the Reston Black Focus Group. I would appreciate it very
much if you would keep me posted on the progress of the project
and send me an invitation so that the Fund will have a represent-
ative present.

Again, I apologize for any inconvenience and for the delay in
getting this information to you.
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Carthur L. M. Drake

Assistant to Regional Director
Region II
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